JOINT MANAGEMENT TEAM

19 FEBRUARY 2004

Present:
Councillor M Mitchelson (Chair), Councillors E Firth, R Bloxham, 

J Geddes, M Bowman & R Knapton

M Mooney, J Gooding, J Egan, S McGregor, M Battersby, 

D Williams, D Kavanagh (Minutes)

Apologies:
P Stybelski, A Brown, K Hook

JMT
22/04
MINUTES OF JMT 5 FEBRUARY 2004

The minutes of the meeting held on 5 February were noted with the following change.

JMT 20/04
Prioritisation



Change date to 9 February 2004.

JMT
23/04
PRIORITIATION UPDATE
M Mooney gave JMT an update on a meeting with the District Auditor on 9 February to discuss the Improvement Plan following CPA.  The prioritisation exercise is underway and due for finalisation by April.

This item to come back to a future JMT.

JMT
24/04
THE BUDGET

S McGregor gave an update on the current situation.

JMT
25/04
SHEEPMOUNT UPDATE

M Mooney gave JMT and update on the latest on the Sheepmount project.  M Mooney to lead on the project and lead a joint officer/member group from the Overview & Scrutiny Committee.  These would take the form of a briefing session for Members with officers and the project manager.

M Mooney will bring this back to JMT, the portfolio holder and the Executive in due course.

JMT
26/04
TALKIN TARN

A meeting took place between City and County Council on the future of Talkin Tarn.  Officers from both Councils are undertaking further discussions.

JMT
27/04
CUSTOMER CONTACT PROGRESS

J Gooding circulated a report previously sent to the Executive in October 2003.  He gave a progress report on negotiations being made.

Members requested further discussion with officers on IEG to clarify matters.  

J Gooding & J Nutley to meet with Members / Portfolio Holder.

JMT
28/04
RECYCLING PROGRESS REPORT

M Battersby gave an update report to JMT on the recycling programme.  Everything on track for an April start.

JMT
29/04
LSVT FUNDING ISSUES UPDATE

S McGregor reported that our response has been put to the Audit Commission and we are now awaiting their response.

LSVT

M Battersby advised JMT that meetings are ongoing with CHA during this transitional period to resolve the matter of outstanding financial issues.

JMT
30/04
BRUSSELS OFFICE UPDATE

J Gooding circulated a copy of a letter from Eden District Council confirming that they have withdrawn their funding from the joint Cumbria Brussels Office.

JMT noted the report attached.

JMT
31/04
MEMBERS’ SUBSISTENCE ALLOWANCE

D Williams circulated a note and gave clarification on both Members’ and Officers’ Subsistence Allowance schemes.  

ATTENDANCE MANGEMENT

D Williams circulated for the information of Members, documentation on Attendance Management, which is part of a suite of strategies or people policies about the management of the authority.  All people policies will come together in the HR Strategy, which will be discussed with Members.  All policies are available on the Public Folders for the awareness of Members and staff.

Further updates to be brought to JMT as matters progress.

JMT
32/04
REGENERATION FUNDING

M Mooney circulated a report to JMT on Council Tax on 2nd Homes.  M Mooney brought to the attention of JMT the proposals for the use of funds raised ie. For regeneration purposes.

This matter to be brought back to JMT in March.

JMT
33/04
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Councillor Bloxham and Bowman reported on their meeting with the Cathedral Trust regarding the Great Fair.  The Trust are asking for some support from the City Council to help sponsor the event to be organised by the Cathedral & St Cuthberts.

Councillor Knapton reported that he had received a similar approach from the Cumberland Show Association, again asking for City Council support/involvement.

The Meeting Closed at 2.35pm

